MARCH NEWSLETTER 2020
HOLY TRINITY CHURCH, KIRTON

Contact Nos - Janice Hannington 01623 836762. Revd Margaret Groves 01623 870679
Jonathan Price - Churchwarden 01623 860249

COFFEE MORNING:

There will be a Coffee Morning at Kirton Hall Farm, on Saturday, March 21st, at 10.30am.
Entry - £2.50 - this includes coffee and cake!.

Cakes, White-Elephant, Bring and Buy, Raffle etc

The 5th draw of the 100 club will take place at this event. EVERYBODY WELCOME!

VILLAGE LUNCH:

For those of you who might not know, a village lunch is held on the third Wednesday of the month
at 'The Red Lion', Wellow, at 12.30pm. If you are interested, please contact Tony O'Keeffe on
01623 862175 and he will supply you with the details! Thank you Tony for organising this!

At the February lunch, the 100 club was drawn for the 4th time - results as follows ;

1. EVELYN WADESON. NO. £50
2. PHILIP HOGGARD. NO. £30
3. MALCOLM KIMBERLEY. NO. £20
4. Congratulations to all the winners!

MOTHERING SUNDAY:

There will be a 'Worship for All' Service at Kirton Church on Mothering Sunday, (March 22nd) at
10.30am, which will be conducted by Janice Hannington. There will be posies for all mothers,
and coffee and cake served after the service. Please come and join us - Everybody Welcome!

RIP:

Many people in this village will remember Barbara Ostle, who was the school secretary, at Walesby
Church of England Primary for 40 years! Kirton has a strong tie to the school! as children from
here are allowed to attend! In all that time, she never took one day off, and was consequently
awarded the MBE for her long service and dedication to duty. She was held in high regard and
with great affection by pupils and parents alike. Sadly, Barbara died quite suddenly on February
4/5th, and her funeral will take place on Friday, February 28th at Walesby Church. She will be
buried in the churchyard by her husband, John, who died shortly before Christmas!

God Bless Barbara - you will be very missed!

EASTER:

Revd Zoe is on Sabbatical for a total of 3 months, starting on February 10th and finishing in May.
She will return at Easter to conduct services during Holy Week in our group of 12 parishes.
However, at time of printing this newsletter, we do not know where and when any services will be
held. Therefore, the information for the Easter services will be printed in the April issue- Easter
Day this year will be on April 12th!

LEAVING SERVICE:

There will be a leaving presentation for Rev Zoe at Kneesall Church on ,April 9th, 6pm, following
the Maundy Thursday service. Please tell Jonathan if you wish to attend (for catering reasons!)

INTERREGNUM:
So far, we have no information about a future plan for our parishes. Thanks to Rev Alistair
Littlewood, Rev Margaret Groves and the Lay-Readers who will take our services in the meantime.

100 CLUB: Please remember to renew your 100 club tickets before the end of March!






